

A school led by faith - and supported by you

Dear TC Family,

"Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding; in all your ways submit to him, and he will make your paths straight." Proverbs 3:5-6

This passage has carried us through the spring and summer. In times of uncertainty, it's tempting to try to steer things ourselves—especially when the path ahead feels unclear. But Scripture reminds us: our understanding is limited. God sees the full picture. And when we trust Him fully, He directs our steps—even when our hand isn't on the wheel.

We've seen that truth unfold at TC in recent months. Through prayer, faith, and wise counsel, God has guided our decisions, even the hard ones. He has protected the mission of our school and reminded us why we exist: *to raise up students who love God, pursue truth, and serve others.*

As we prepare for a new school year, we are filled with hope—but also aware of how much we need your partnership. Our faculty and staff have poured their hearts into preparing this year. Students will soon fill our classrooms, and there's so much to celebrate.

Now, we need your help to share the good news about our beloved TC.

Tell your friends. Share your TC story. Invite others to discover a school where students are known, loved, and challenged, not only academically, but also to grow in faith and wisdom. Word of mouth is one of the most powerful ways our community grows —and **your** voice matters more than you know.

Let's move forward together in prayer and purpose—acknowledging God in every decision, and trusting Him to make our paths straight.

He shall direct our path.

With gratitude,

Johanna Fischer
Chair of the Board